
Baseline Agreement  
West Midlands Police 
BID Term 3 (2019 - 2024) 

Background 
Colmore BID is a Business Improvement District (BID) based in Birmingham City Centre.  BIDs a 
not for profit organisations that are funded by a levy which is paid by eligible businesses on top of 
their Business Rates.  The levy is then spent on projects and services that are provided in addition 
to that provided by the Local Authority and the Police.


In Birmingham, the Local Authority is Birmingham City Council, and the relevant policing body is 
West Midlands Police.  


In order to deliver additional services, BIDs need to know to what standard these public bodies 
will work to.  This standard is known as the Baseline Agreement and must be included in the BID’s 
business plan.


This document represents an agreed position, set out by Danny Long, Chief Superintendent.  It is 
intended that this will represent the position for the proposed BID term.  The term proposed by 
Colmore BID is one of 5 years, running from 1 April 2019 - 31 March 2024.  Any significant 
deviations from this will be discussed and agreed with the BID in advance of changes being 
made.


Agreed levels of service: 

1. Access to Danny Long, or an Officer of equivalent rank

2. A dedicated Superintendent who will be a member of the BID Board as a key stakeholder

3. A dedicated Neighbourhood Inspector who will either attend BID meetings (other than Board 

Meetings) or delegate this task a Neighbourhood Sergeant.

4. A Neighbourhood Team for the city centre that operates on a shift pattern that provides cover 

24 hours a day, 7 days a week.

5. A dedicated Neighbourhood Sergeant who will liaise regularly with the BID team

6. A Neighbourhood Team, led by the Neighbourhood Sergeant, which will be resourced with an 

appropriate level of Constables and PCSO’s

7. The opportunity for this capacity to be increased in order to respond to emergencies

8. A commitment to  appropriately resourcing the Street Intervention Team for the duration of the 

project



